

Dr. Madhav Deo Saraswat Principal

THE SCINDIA SCHOOL

Fort, Gwalior - 474 008
Tel. : 0751-2480750 (O)
: 0751-2480751 (R)
Fax : 91-751-2480650
email : principal@scindia.edu

Website: www.scindia.edu

July 4, 2017.

Dear Parents,

At the outset, I would like convey my sincere thanks to all the parents who shared their feedback about the improvements that were needed in the Junior School consisting of Kanerkhed, Jankoji, Nimaji & Dattaji Houses. Feedback from the parents, especially from the parents of boarding school students, is of utmost importance and a great help for the school management to improve upon various spheres of school life.

Over the past few months it was increasingly felt that the Junior School campus needed complete renovation and that the boarding facility must be upgraded to match with the best. This matter was discussed in detail by the School Management with its Board of Governors and various plans of renovation were shared with them. Subsequent to the discussions it was decided to simultaneously renovate the entire Junior School campus. The renovation work has begun in full earnestness and we expect that it may take about a year to complete the same. I shall shortly be sharing with you a presentation to give you an idea about the plan of renovation.

Keeping in view the above developments, we have made certain changes. All the students of Class VI & VII will now be a part of a single House in the North Block. This House has the capacity to accommodate 60 students and all necessary arrangements have been made for the safety, convenience and comfortable living of the students. The new entrants of Class VIII will be sent to various Houses in the Senior School.

Mrs. Anita Pandey will be the Housemistress of this Combined House and the responsibility of Resident Matron has been assigned to Mrs. Monica Nagi. We have also deputed Mrs. Kirti Shrivastava as a Tutor. Contact details of the pastoral team for this Combined House are given below:

Mrs. Anita Pandey Housemistress Mob No. 9407212414 anita@scindia.edu

Mrs. Kirti Srivastava Tutor Mob No. 956556558 kirtis@scindia.edu Mrs. Monica Nagi Matron Mob No. 9479672672 monikan@scindia.edu

I would request you to continue to share your valuable inputs for the further development of the school. Please feel free to write to me directly on principal@scindia.edu with a copy marked to office@scindia.edu regarding any matter that you deem fit to be in the interest of the students.

With warm regards,

Yours sincerely.

Dr. Madhav Deo Saraswat



